
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
Week 2    

3rd - 7th March 2025

Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

Today we held our annual Careers Fair, which was really successful with stalls from a wide range of 
apprenticeships, employers, colleges, and training providers. Years 11, 10, and 9 all had the opportunity 
to visit the fair and speak to representatives of the organisations. There was a really positive 
atmosphere throughout the morning, and the visitors were very complimentary about the conduct of our 
pupils. We hope that the Fair provided lots of inspiration for Year 10 as they start to think about Work 
Experience towards the end of the Summer term. Next week Year 11 will be having admissions 
interviews for Preston College and Runshaw college.

This week, we held an assembly on hate Crime for Year 8 pupils, which was led by officers from the 
Local Police. Next week, the Year 7s will have the same assembly. 

We are moving to be a mostly cashless school, so we would encourage you to use Scopay wherever 
possible for ties, trips, dinner money, stationery, etc. Most payments can be made by Scopay. We do 
have a card reader in the school office; this is as a backup system for payments that cannot be made 
through Scopay. We appreciate your cooperation with this slight change to our existing system. 

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher



Key Dates

Key Dates 

March

● 20th March - Y9 Specialisms evening 6:00-7:30 pm in school

● 21st March - Comic Relief Day - more information to follow

● 25th March - Parent Forum 6pm

● 27th March - Iftar Evening

Year 11 Revision Sessions - 8 weeks to go until the first exam.

Week 1 
Please remember to check with teachers regarding these sessions.

Safeguarding & Intervention

All our Yr 11s will be in an assembly on Monday afternoon as we have invited Compass Bloom into 
school to deliver strategies and techniques to support them with exam stress. This was very 
successful last year and we feel it will benefit our students in the run up to their GCSE's.
N Fairhurst
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Community Iftar Event – Please Join Us!

📅 Date: Thursday 27th March
⏰ Time: 6:00 PM – 7:30 PM
📍 Location: Parklands High School (Main Hall)

We invite students, families, and friends to our Community Iftar as we break fast together to support 
our fasting Muslim students.

🎟 Tickets: £3 per person – available from Miss Rhodes (in N24) during school hours. Tickets can be 
purchased with cash or via Scopay.

🍽 Food Contributions: Guests wishing to contribute a (halal) dish are very welcome, please email 
Miss Rhodes in advance to coordinate.

🎗 Fundraising: All funds raised from the community event will be donated to Islamic Relief.

We look forward to sharing this special evening with you. If you have any questions please email Miss 
Rhodes (srhodes@parklandsacademy.co.uk) 

KS3 Religious Studies: Exploring Abrahamic Religions

This term, students are learning all about the traditions, beliefs, and history of the Abrahamic religions. 
Here are some questions to discuss with your child/ children this week:

Year 7 (Judaism)
● What is Shabbat, and why is it important to Jews?
● How is Shabbat celebrated?

Year 8 (The History of Christianity)
● What were the reasons for the Great Schism of 1054?
● How did the split impact Christianity?

Year 9 (An Introduction to Islam)
● What is a mosque, and why is it important to Muslims?
● What happens inside a mosque?

Extra Challenge!
Students in Years 8 and 9 can test their knowledge by answering questions from the earlier year 
groups. How well can they recall key concepts from previous years?

mailto:srhodes@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 58 pupils to date
Year 8: 58 pupils to date
Year 9: 46 pupils to date
Year 10: 53 students to date
Year 11:  47 students to date
All: 262 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here 

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 155 pupils
Year 8: 153 pupils
Year 9: 129 pupils

Year 10: 162 students
Year 11: 137 students

All: 736 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 147 pupils
Year 8: 122 pupils
Year 9: 97 pupils

Year 10: 128 students
Year 11: 94 students

All:  588 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/11i8m9a9OhKb61TfGjSsy4l3rjmrNu_xmcW8LrBGrW0c/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Visit to Edge Hill University: 

On Tuesday 4th March, a group of Year 10 students visited Edge Hill University to experience life on 
campus. They explored the university’s facilities, including the sports facilities and Costa Coffee, 
getting a real sense of the student environment.
As part of the visit, students took part in an exciting challenge to design a student-focused support 
app. Their creative ideas included a timetable reminder, a healthy and budget-friendly recipe app, and 
a mental health and wellbeing support app.
The students were fantastic throughout the day, representing the school brilliantly. Well done to all who 
attended!

Visit to Lancaster University:

On Tuesday 4th March, a group of Year 10 students had the opportunity to visit Lancaster University 
and gain valuable insight into life on a university campus. The visit included a full tour of the site (with 
a quick stop at Greggs!), allowing students to get a real feel for the university environment.
During the visit, students spoke with student ambassadors, who shared their experiences of university 
life and explained their role in supporting prospective students. They also explored the university’s 
archives in the library, where they examined historical maps of Lancashire.
The students made an outstanding impression, with the Widening Participation team praising them as 
“the best and most well-behaved group they’ve ever had.” Well done to all who attended!
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PE Update week beginning 3rd March 2025

Another busy week in the PE department and the weather is finally starting to warm up!   Lessons 
outside will still continue unless it is unsafe to do so. Remember, there is no need to sign up just look 
at the extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, bring a kit and attend! 

DANCE SHOW REMINDER - last chance to order the dance show DVD. Please check google 
classroom for details. The deadline in SUNDAY 7th MARCH!

We are very proud of all of our pupils and the continued commitment they show. Well done! 

Year 8 Chorley District Basketball Tournament 
- the squad played teams from St Michaels, Holy 
Cross, Southlands and Bishop Rawsthorne at 
home. Great teamwork on home soil. The team 
worked together and secured 3rd place. Well 
done! 

Year 8 Girls and Boys Chorley District  Handball Tournament -  Their last ever Handball 
competition representing Parklands. The team played some very strong teams showing some 
great skill and tactics. After some great attacking plays and some nail biting defending it was all 
down to the last match…a great game but unfortunately it ended in a loss. HOWEVER they 
secured second place. Well done. We are very proud of you. 
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PE Update week beginning 3rd March 2025

Leadership Training Opportunities
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Down Syndrome Awareness day 21st March 2025 

Sweet stall and Chocolate Tombola in school. Pupils and staff are invited to wear odd socks on the 
21st day of the 3rd month to signify the triplication (making three) of the 21st chromosome which is 
what Down syndrome is caused by.
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Easter Egg Hamper Raffle for Parklands Peru Crew.

3 fabulous hampers full of goodies to make a great Easter for everyone. Tickets are £1 available to 
pay on SCOPAY and can be collected from Mr Johnston in the Library, tickets will also be available in 
the Library and during Form. To be drawn Thursday 3rd April.
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Dancing through Life

An amazing £524 was collected over the 3 show nights of Dancing through Life last week in memory 
of Sally Cornes who sadly lost her life to cancer 4 years ago whilst in Year 9. The money has been 
donated to Shine for Sally and will be distributed to Derian House & Millys Smiles. Thank you to 
everyone involved. 

Deadline is this month and places are now limited!



Careers

Click here for career news

Lots of great content in this week’s Career News, including quizzes, advice, information, work 
experience opportunities, conferences, webinars and much more.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/SPRING_25_Issue_7.pdf


Careers

College interviews start on Monday 10th March with Preston College, Tuesday with Wigan & Leigh 
College and Thursday and Friday with Runshaw College. Students will get reminder texts/emails from 
the colleges and the interview schedules will be posted outside the Top Office. 
If any Year 11 has yet to apply to college - please see Miss Berry as soon as possible. If applications 
are not in soon, students will end up on a waiting list with no guarantee of a college place.

Work Experience reminder: WEX week is 14th - 18th July 2025. Booklets need to be collected from 
the Top Office and taken to employers to complete. Don’t forget that a number of other schools may 
have the same WEX week as us - don’t let them take all the best placements!
You can work in a shop, office, garage, nursery, school, cafe, restaurant, vets …. just about anywhere. 
All the documents you need are also on the school website: https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/
I do have some offers of placements, but there is not a dedicated database of employers.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/


Vacancies

Click here for more details.

https://aspirationalfutures.face-ed.co.uk/Vacancies/Detail?campaignRef=SCH-AFM-0025
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Making your Mark 2025
Leading on from the letter and support from County Councillor Jayne Rear, Making your Mark - 
Lancashire Youth Council and Youth Focus Northwest – Enabling Lancashire Young People to have a 
voice. The attached letter explains the process that we are asking our local secondary schools to 
support throughout March. If you could forward it to the relevant person at your school, that would be 
great.
You can get your school involved by using the attached ballot paper to take a 'show of hands' tally 
from each form group and send these back to me by Monday 24th March, so Chorley Youth Council 
members can count them and collect the top priority topics chosen by Chorley young people.
There is also a digital form, QR code, that young people can access to vote individually (see 
attachment ) Lancashire Making Your Mark 2025   Additionally, I can drop off paper ballots at your 
school if you prefer this method.

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Jj5on7nYCUaexOGjbku00ho9rPicouxNhw1sv2Heu0hUNFZBS01ZSVYxVFRGVlNBOFFXTVJLOU9SRi4u&route=shorturl
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